
File No. 07-1586

ENTERTAINMENT AND FACILITIES COMMITTEE REPORT relative to a request for approval 
of a proposed contract with FilmL.A., Inc. (FilmL.A.) for a second term of five years from July 1, 
2015 through June 30, 2020, with discretion to extend for two additional extensions of five years 
each, for a total contract term of 20 years.

Recommendations for Council action:

1. DISAPPROVE the proposed contract with FilmL.A., for a second term of five years from 
July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2020, with discretion to extend for two additional extensions 
of five years each, for a total contract term of 20 years.

2. INSTRUCT the Chief Legislative Analyst, City Administrative Officer, City Attorney, and the 
Economic Workforce Development Department (EWDD) to continue the on-going contract 
negotiations with FilmL.A. for film permit coordination services in the City of Los Angeles.

Fiscal Impact Statement: The EWDD reports that the agreement requires no compensation by 
the City to FilmL.A. and has no impact on the General Fund.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

TIME LIMIT FILE - DECEMBER 25, 2015 

(LAST DAY FOR COUNCIL ACTION - DECEMBER 18, 2015)

Summary:

At a meeting held on December 8, 2015, the Entertainment and Facilities Committee considered 
a report from the EWWD dated October 26, 2015 relative to a request for approval of a proposed 
contract with FilmL.A. for a second term of five years from July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2020, 
with discretion to extend for two additional extensions of five years each, for a total contract term 
of 20 years. During the discussion of this item, the CLA representative indicated that 
subsequent to the EWWD transmittal, it was determined that the proposed contract would have 
to be amended to address some outstanding technical issues and proposed revisions. 
Therefore, the City Council approved a Motion (Council file 07-1586-S2) extending the existing 
contract with FilmL.A. for an additional six months to April 30, 2016 to provide City staff and 
FilmL.A. with sufficient time to further discuss the technical issues and proposed revisions.

After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee recommended that Council 
disapprove the proposed contract with FilmL.A. for a second term of five years. The Committee 
also recommended that Council instruct City staff to continue the on-going contract negotiations 
with FilmL.A. for film permit coordination services in the City of Los Angeles. This matter is now 
submitted to Council for its consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,
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